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Northern Virginia Archers 

August 2022  

Date of Meeting: August 4, 2022 
 
NORVA members attending in person:  
Ken Wilkinson John Shea  Reggie Atkins John Daniel 
Mark Muenzen Blake Hodge  
 
NORVA members attending via phone:  
Gerry Petraitis Celeste Otsuka Susan Erdos  Jim Libovicz 
Simon Mauer    
 
 

Upcoming Shoot: 
 

Field, Hunter, and 3-D Pin Shoot - August 27 
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Message from the Board 
As required in NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the membership of the 
Board’s actions. It also constitutes the minutes from the August 2022 meeting.  
 
 

General Items 

The August 2022 meeting was led by Vice President Ken Wilkinson.    
 
By-Laws changes 
The proposed changes to the club’s By-Laws were approved at the July club meeting.  
They are now in effect.   
 
New Web site design 
Thanks to Uwe Jacobs for his update of the club’s web site.  As always, he did a 
tremendous job. NORVA has a state-of-the-art Internet presence, thanks to Uwe’s great 
work. 
 

 
Officer Nominations for 2023 
Per the Club’s By-laws (Article 4, Section 8(a)), nominations for elected officer positions 
(President, Vice President, Treasurer, Membership Chair, and Secretary) are made at the 
August club meeting. At the August meeting, the following candidates were nominated: 
 
 President  Joe Wolfe 
 Vice President Ken Wilkinson 
 Treasurer  John Shea 
 Membership Chair Gerry Petraitis 
 Secretary   Jim Libovicz 
 
The election for the above positions will be held at the October club meeting. 
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Club Maintenance (Ken Wilkinson) 

We are planning to hold the final work party of the year on September 17, starting at 
8:00 a.m. (rain date of September 18).  There will be light-duty work available in the club 
house, as well as medium intensity work on the ranges.  There is plenty of cardboard to 
be cut into target backers!  A light breakfast will be provided.  Please RSVP to 
vp@norva.club so that we can have a good head count for food.  Further details will be 
forwarded in a club e-mail message. 
 
 
3-D Range (Reggie Atkins & Jordan Faircloth) 

The Club bids farewell to 3-D Range Captain Reggie Atkins.  Unfortunately for us, he is 
moving out of the area.  We thank him for all his hard work on the 3-D Range.   

Thank you, Reggie.  You made NORVA a better place. 

We also thank Jordan Faircloth for all his work on the range as well. 

The Club needs a new 3-D Range captain.  If you 
are interested, please contact Club President Joe 
Wolfe. 
 
 
Tournaments (Susan Erdos) 

The Belvoir Bowhunters hosted a Hunters for the Hungry 3-D shoot at NORVA on 
August 13. 
 
Our next club shoot will be a Field, Hunter, and 3-D Pin Shoot on August 27. 
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Membership (Gerry Petraitis)

Club membership stands at 708.  The next new-member orientation will be held in late 
August. 

Field Course (Ken Wilkinson)

The target frame on #14 is still in poor condition, and I apologize for the delay in repairs.  
The current plan is to address this during the next work party in September.   

I recently attended the NFAA Outdoor National Field Championships at the 
Mechanicsburg Sportsmen’s Association in Enola, Pennsylvania.  While the competition 
was fierce (and humbling) it was a great experience.  There are a number of high caliber 
tournaments on the East coast within a few hours’ drive of the greater D.C. area.  
Competing at these events is a perfect opportunity to learn a lot about yourself as an 
archer.  I highly recommend attending one. 

Thanks to Dave Grant (with 
an assist from John Shea) for 
leveling out the gravel at the 
site of the old outhouse.  A 

much needed repair! 
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Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 

 

 

 
 


